Recycle Center Updates

We continue to encourage all residents to recycle, as the recycling market is once again improving and this month, we are only paying \$1/ton for recyclables. Thank you all for continuing to recycle.

Single stream recycling means all tin, glass, plastics, aluminum, and paper can go in the same container. We also accept recyclable metals. There is a bunker/bin available for drop off. Please separate from usual garbage.

Battery Recycling Info

- Never put batteries or electronics in your recycling bin or cart.
- Take rechargeable batteries to a recycling drop-off site, like a hardware store or local recycling center.
- E-cycle your electronic devices through E-Cycle Wisconsin. Many sites accept electronics like laptops and cell phones for free.



TOWN OF HUMBOLDT NEWSLETTER

March 1, 2025

Message from Jeanne Conard, Town Treasurer:

After 18 years as Town Treasurer, I have decided not to run for re-election for my position. I want to thank all of you for your support the past 18 years at being treasurer for the Town of Humboldt. It has been a pleasure working with all the Board members and town employees in the past and present. I have learned a great deal of government procedures in the past 18 years. Thanks again for your support. Jeanne Conard

Jeanne will be missed! I have so much appreciated her help and friendship over these past 18 years. I can not express enough my thanks to her for helping me; her kindness, hard work and counsel will be missed. Please, if you see her over these next few months, Thank her as well. We will be having a small gathering after the April 7th meeting for her at the Town Hall. Everyone is welcome. Judy

We also would like to thank Jeff Zlatohlavek for the past 4 years as Town supervisor. He has decided to step down as supervisor. Please, thank Jeff for all his hard work and support while on the board.

Luxemburg Casco Schools Update
Jo Ellen Fairbanks, LC School superintendent, will be at
the March 3, 2025 meeting to give an update on the
school district and future of LC Schools.

The 2025 Sugar Bush/ Humboldt rummage sale is scheduled for April 3-5th. If you are interested in participating please contact the group at sugarbushhumboldtrs@yahoo.com before March 14th. Also on facebook under Sugarbush/Humboldt Rummage Sale.

New Franken Fire Department Smelt Fry dates: May 2-3, 2025 at the New Franken Sportsman's Club site.

ELECTION INFO

April 1, 2025 Spring Election
Town Board candidates on the ballot

- Chairman (I) Tim Van Pay
- Supervisor (I) Wes Dorner,
 Tyler Ledvina,
 David Berken
- Clerk (I) Judy Baierl
- Treasurer Doug Vincent
- Constable (I) Karl Lau

Our next election is April 1, 2025. Anyone that is new to the Town or has not voted in the last four years, is required to register either 3 weeks before that date- on line – at myvote.wi.gov, in person at the clerk's office, or on election day. You are required to bring proof of residency and a photo ID. If needing to vote absentee, please contact the clerk for in person voting or request an absentee ballot at the above site. Please, any questions, contact Judy at 920-863-3370.

Reminder that Dog license fees have increased and are due by April 1:

Male & Female \$10.00 Neutered Male & Spayed Female \$5.00

ANYONE THAT HAS 4 OR MORE DOGS ARE REQUIRED TO PURCHASE A KENNEL LICENSE OR MULTIPLE DOG LICENSES: Multiple Dog License (Up to 12) \$40.00. \$5.00 late fee for dogs licensed after April 1